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adenoidectomy advocacy of 20 years ago. Even there, he was not acacking
the environmental factors which might cause adenoidal enlargement. So I
feel your summary of ae=ology in the editorial  is very mainstream in its
broad thrust and i am not sure anyone one would argue against it, although
the truth of these well-known more specific hypotheses about airway etc is
unknown.

When going on to remedies which are put forward as influencing the
environment, of course I realise that you feel that what your father has
always referred to as orthotropics is put forward as poten=ally
influencing the environmental factors but given a  whole day to present on
this in Manchester a few years ago, John was equally at a loss to suggest a
line of experimenta=on that might shed light on our ability to iden=fy or
influence an environmental factor. I clearly recall that he felt that some
analysis of 3/4 face photos was likely to be the best source of evidence
about the effect of treatment. Also i recall that he was unable to offer a
series of cases of his own or suggest another clinician who was prac=sing
orthotropics who might have some cases which could be prospec=vely
followed. He did men=on Harry Orton who had died several years previously
as someone who had  used his Mew 1 appliance and I remember using that
myself when i first met and spoke at length with your father in 1979 when I
was working with Harry. As you know, that appliance aligned the arch before
using a func=onal appliance of your choice including your fathers design.
As with the majority of clinicians I remain keen on func=onal appliances,
but am not aware of any of them influencing the proposed environmental
factors such as diet, breathing, pollen etc. We do all of course get some
very impressive results some=mes when growth turns out to be favourable,
but we know that in those case we may well have seen that growth in the
absence of treatment which is why controlled trials are so informa=ve.
There is licle doubt that arch expansion can favourably influence nasal
airflow and this is undergoing a renewed popularity of inves=ga=on, but
whether this change in airflow lasts or is more than a side effect of tooth
movement or influences future malocclusion is at present debatable.

So the problem with a debate on genes and environment in ae=ology is that
it is likely to consist of agreement that both are important, then the
pujng forward of some hypotheses about environmental factors on which we
have licle fact to chew over and then an amount of shoulder shrugging.

Regarding the separate issue of the hypothesis that orthotropics effects
environmental factors,  there are two hurdles to be overcome. Firstly in
the 30 years in which i have heard John refer to it on many occasions I
have not gained a useful working knowledge of what exactly it is other than
the use of func=onal appliances, arch expansion and possibly some
imprecisely defined orofacial exercises. It is fair to say that this is an
obstacle to its adop=on by another clinician. Secondly, it is only those
who prac=ce a technique who can test that technique. Many techniques have
been compared e.g. fixed vs removable func=onal appliances, early vs later
treatment of class 2, func=onal vs fixed appliances for class 2,
orthodon=cs vs surgery. Other novel and at first sight rather unlikely
treatment approaches such as reverse pull headgear, RME, all sorts of
applica=ons of TADS, self-liga=on, have all found enthusiasts and then
increasingly good scru=ny and quan=fied assessment. Even uncomfortable,
complex and difficult appliances such as the Frankel which I myself used on
a good number of cases in the 1970s found a significant following for a
while. A challenge with orthotropics is the lack of adopters and therefore
of cases to match and compare.
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